Ladybridge Weekly News

16th May 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

We will be holding meetings to help parents understand what will be taught in year 5 and 6 for Relationships and Sex Education. Meetings will be for parents in Mr Fenwick's and Mrs Davies' class and will be on Tuesday 24th May at 2.15 or Wednesday 15th June at 4.15 in school. We will be able to reassure parents that our curriculum is age appropriate and right for our children. We will also be able to let you know what lessons children can be withdrawn from and what lessons children need to attend by law.

If you would like to join us, please come to the main entrance to school. We are able to accommodate you safely in the hall, you will not need to wear a mask, however if you have any symptoms of Covid-19 please do not attend, Mrs Parker and I can always talk to you separately.

Our lovely Midday Assistant Diane Mottershead is leaving us on Friday. She has worked here since 2011 and has supported many of our children during their lunchtime. I wish her the very best for her future and thank her for her dedication towards the children at Ladybridge.

How to enjoy the sun safely



Find shade Take a break under trees, umbrellas or head indoors



Cover up Wear a loose, long-sleeved top with a hat and sunglasses



Use sunscreen
On bits that aren't covered up. Use plenty with at least SPF 15 and

a 4 or 5 star rating



As we are starting to see some sunny days please make sure that you apply sun cream to your children before school every day and provide them with a sun hat to protect them. Please note that we are not allowed to apply sun cream for your child, it must be done at home.

Together we will beat cancer

Weather permitting - please join us for our Platinum Jubilee Party at 2.30 on Thursday 26th May, there will be drinks and scones for everyone to enjoy. We would also really love the children to come to school dressed in red white and blue for the occassion.

One of the Queen's Jubilee activites is 'The Queen's Green Canopy' a unique tree planting initiative created to mark Her Majesty's Platinum Jubilee in 2022 which invites people from across the United Kingdom



to "Plant a Tree for the Jubilee". We will be planting a tree to mark the occasion during the

Jubilee Party.

Also please ask your children to send in their stamp designs, there will be a prize for each class winner.

Our junior children have been working really hard at football club and during Friday lunchtime, they are going to have their first competitive match against Larkhill Primary school on Wednesday 25th May, this will be during school time – I know that our children are very excited about the prospect of playing another school.

Best wishes

Mrs Hill

Diary Dates

- Tuesday 24th May 2.15 Information event for year 5 and 6 Parents/Carers for Relationships and Sex Education
- Wednesday 25th May Year 1 and 2 trip to the farm
- Wednesday 26th May Junior football team playing Larkhill Primary School
- Thursday 26th May Queen Elizabeth 2nd Platinum Jubilee Celebration, please join us (weather permitting from 2.30)
- Friday 27th May break up for half term
- Monday 13th June Children return to school
- Tuesday 14th June Class photographs
- Wednesday 15th June 4.15 Information event for year 5 and 6 Parents/Carers for Relationships and Sex Education
- Friday 8th July 2.30 Ukulele and guitar assembly for parents
- Wednesday 20th July EYFS trip to the farm
- Wednesday 20th July Upper Key Stage 2 Residential trip.
- Wednesday 27th July Break up for summer holidays

This Week our Class Captains are:

Mrs Woodworth/Mrs Kendry – Ellis, for always trying his best in everything he does and for being a great friend.

Miss Nugent – Skyla, for always setting a great example and following the core values.

Mrs Burke – Hin Kan- for working really hard in all his subjects.

Mr Fenwick – Adam, for always setting the right example in effort and aiming high.

Mrs Davies – Ryan, for always trying his best to do the right thing.

Mrs Parker – Aneurin for making good choices towards the end of the week.

This week's Headteacher's Awards were given to Isabella for being assertive, when she needed to be, alerting the teachers in the staffroom about a first aid incident and Bobby for excellent reading and maths assessments.



School Uniform

There will be termly rewards for children who consistently wear the correct school uniform from September. Children must not wear sportswear of any kind. May I also remind parents that children should be wearing black school shoes. Trainers can be worn during playtime and lunchtime, but these must come to school in a separate bag and be stored in lockers.

The class with the best attendance last week was Miss Nugent's class' class with 98.3%, well done!

Children will be entered into a termly prize raffle for being on-time for school every day and for 97% - 100% attendance each week. Please ensure that children arrive at school before the bell goes at 8.55 each day.

Good attendance is vitally important for all children in order for them to make good progress. Please ensure that your child is in school on time every day.

PE Kits

PE kits are provided by school for all children from year 1 to 6, parents only need to provide pumps or trainers. PE kits will be washed regularly (as needed) by school in non-biological liquid. If you do not wish to use a school PE kit please let your class teacher know and provide a PE kit for your child.

Year 5 will have swimming on Monday each week, all other classes from year 1 to 6 will have two lessons each week where PE kits are used.

The school website address is www.ladybridge.stockport.sch.uk

The school twitter address is @LadybridgePS

The school phone number is 0161 428 5445

The school text number is 0161 850 1262

School uniform can be ordered from https://myclothing.com/